GREAT ABINGTON Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

Telephone: 01223 892000
Email: harper802@btinternet.com
AN EXTRA PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

WAS HELD ON MONDAY 14th DECEMBER 2020 USING ZOOM
Parishioners were invited to attend the meeting via zoom using the website (zoom.us) with the access details available on the agenda.
Present: Tony Orgee, Jane Bowen, Jill Carter, Stephen McDonnell, Emma Pery, the Clerk and five members of the public. 
 

Meeting started at 7.30pm
There were no apologies received and Councillors had no interests to declare. 

79. Local Highway Initiative Scheme (LHI) application– Increase the Parish Council’s contribution towards part-funding of the requested improvements. 
Tony Orgee outlined the background to this application, explaining that after the Council had submitted the application, the Highway Officers report that there had been no accidents in the centre of the village was challenged with the support of the Primary School. The traffic monitoring units installed to provide data for the application, were not located in the centre of the village, but in Church Lane and at the entrance to Westfield. Tony Orgee would seek clarification about the locations used and planned to challenge the data provided. The Parish Council had until the end of January to resubmit its LHI application. The Highway Officer had also suggested that the Parish Council reconsider its financial contribution towards the scheme. Councillors agreed to reconsider this at the January meeting. 
80. Section 106 agreement to change how funds are spent -Request that the Council seek agreement from Hill Residential and South Cambs. District Council in the form of a letter to vary the conditions of the section 106 agreement to enable the Institute to spend the funds on structural repairs and other internal changes, without a formal change to the section 106 agreement.
Additional information had made had come to light, since this item was added to the agenda, which meant that this item should not be discussed until all the Councillors had all the information required.

Councillors agreed to postpone discussing this item until another meeting. 
81. Planning application to be considered:

Ref. 20/04660/FUL - 44C North Road - Erection of new detached dwelling to replace existing barn (has class Q prior approval- S/0843/19/PA)
Two councillors had asked for clarification, from South Cambs. District Council, on whether the site had Class Q approval and if the applicants had class Q approval did they then have to keep to the Neighbourhood Plan size of 175sq metres? The Planning Officer had replied: ‘ I will need to speak to my senior colleagues regarding the Part Q approval as I understand that there has been some queries since the decision was approved. The Neighbourhood Plan is a consideration when making a decision but the Part Q would be the fallback position if applicable.’

Councillors were made aware by the applicants that the Class Q approval had been granted on 8th May 2019, confirmed in the planning appeal and also as part of the title of this application. 

The comments made by the Planning Officer, Karen Pell-Coggins in her email, ‘ I will need to speak to my senior colleagues regarding the Part Q approval as I understand that there has been some queries since the decision was approved’, raised the need to seek clarification on this matter before making a decision on this application. As an amendment had been made to the application, the new deadline for comments was 4th January 2020. Councillors agreed to seek further clarification from the planning officer on the comments and to discuss the application on 4th January 2020 at 7.30pm. The Clerk was to contact the Planning Officer, Karen Pell-Coggins to seek more information and was to ensure that the Chairman of the Planning Committee was copied in, on the email.

Meeting closed at 8.06pm

